SPECIAL BYRON TOWN BOARD MEETING
September 26, 2016

The Byron Town Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Yasses at 7:00 p.m. with the following people present:

Supervisor…………………………………..…..………………..…………….Pete Yasses
Councilmen………………………………………………………………………Sue Fuller
Jim Cudney
Town Clerk…………………………………………………………….Debra Buck-Leaton
Highway Superintendent……………………………………………………..Brian Forsyth
Absent……………………………………………………………Councilman Fred Klycek
Councilman Jeff Thompson

Public:



John Sackett………………………………………………………...Townline Road, Byron


Candace Hensel…………………………………………………….Townline Road, Byron

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG:

Supervisor Yasses led the people in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.
PROPOSED 2017 TOWN OF BYRON TENTATIVE BUDGET:

∙The Town Board discussed the Proposed Tentative 2017 Town of Byron Budget.  The following comments and inquiries were made:

General Fund/Highway/Sewer Funds Preliminary Budget:

∙A1620.4A (Museum Roof):  The Town Board would like to see this increased from $8,000 to $9,200 to reflect a 15% increase for a metal roof.
∙A1420.4A (Attorney Contractual Water):  Should be $40,000, the amount was not carried over from the requested column to the 2017 Tentative column.
∙A9055.8 (Disability Insurance):  Why is there only $300 in the General budget, who does it cover and where is it taken out of for the highway employees?
∙DA1120 (Sales Tax):  The Town Board would like this increased to $200,000.
∙DA5130.2A (Machinery Equipment Reserve):  Is this account for equipment that the Highway Superintendent wants to purchase in 2017?  And does DA9950.9 ($60,000) always go into the Highway Equipment Reserve Fund?  The Highway Superintendent will talk to Baldwins about this.
∙Fire Departments:  They would like the contracts amended to include the cost of dumpster rental and cost to have garbage picked up.  Highway Superintendent Forsyth will contact Waste Management for pricing.
∙There was a discussion regarding the Water Reserve Repair Accounts for Water District Nos. 5 and 6 and when the Town would need to use money from the repair accounts.  After speaking with Scott Mattison from Chatfield Engineering, the Town Clerk was told that there is a one year warrantee on all of the water apparatus, after the one year the Town is responsible for repairs to the PVC pipes only. 

∙Why is Water District No. 5 showing 28.5 units in 2016 and 29.5 in 2017?  The Town Clerk will contact Baldwins regarding this.
ADJOURN:
A motion was made by Councilwoman Fuller to adjourn the Byron Town Board Meeting at 8:40 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Cudney and carried with the following vote:



Vote:

Ayes:
3

Nays:
0

Respectfully Submitted,

Debra M. Buck-Leaton
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